
How year long course grades will be reported in Powerschool: 
● When students/parents log into Powerschool they will see that S1 grades have been 

converted to F1 grades. Q3 grades will also be posted. These Q3 grades will end up 
being the S2 grade. 

● Eventually the S2 grade will be converted into a second F1 grade. At the end of the 
school year students will have two final grades (F1s) for each year long course on their 
transcript. 

● Each passing F1 grade will be awarded a 0.5 credit. 
● All S1 grades will be reported numerically.  
● Passing S2 grades will be reported as PC19. 
● S2 grades below a 60% will not receive a 0.5 credit and will appear as a WC19 on the 

transcript. 
 

 
Requesting a Numeric Grade Option and Deadlines: 

● All S2 grades will be inputted as PC19 or WC19 by teachers at the end of the school 
year. 

● If a student wants to post their numerical grade rather than PC19, they must request 
this option using a written request that comes from the parent and student (both 
signatures are required). If no request is made, the student will automatically receive a 
PC19 for passing grades on their transcript for S2. 

● Enloe’s form to request a numeric grade can be found on the Enloe website or here: 
Request to Post Numeric Average Spring 2020 

● Students may make this choice individually by course. For example, the student may 
choose to take their numerical grade in six courses, but a PC19 in the other two courses.   

● Students will make this choice only after knowing their final Q3 grade; available on June 
5th. 

● JUNE 12th is the deadline for requesting a numeric grade. Enloe will not be 
accepting requests for numeric grades after this date. 

● Families can either email the form to enloehs-covidgrading@wcpss.net or send it via 
USPS. If mailing in the request, the postmark must be on or before June 12th. (If families 
choose to mail the request, we cannot guarantee delivery. There will be no drop-off 
available for safety reasons.) 

● Numeric grade requests will be processed throughout the summer; please understand 
the time it takes to change and update individual grades, and we ask that students and 
families refrain from asking when their numeric grades will show in Powerschool. 

 
Understanding GPA and what colleges are saying: 

● Teachers, counselors, and administration will not calculate GPAs for any student. 
● Understanding how a GPA is calculated is important and there are many tools available 

to students and families. 
● Grades of PC19 and WC19 will not be included in a student’s GPA calculation.  



● Each passing numeric grade will calculate as a half credit and half quality points (similar 
to how a semester course is calculated).  

● Based on WCPSS recommendation, any student that has a grade of 80 or above is 
encouraged to complete the request for numeric grading form to show their actual 
percentage on their transcript instead of the PC19. It is important for students to 
demonstrate to College Admissions that they were able to persevere through 
challenging times.  

 
** Fall semester courses have been finalized and will be posted to the transcript. 
** Spring semester courses will be treated like an S2 grade and will receive a .5 credit if 
passing. These courses will also default to the PC19/WC19 grade unless the student and parent 
complete the numeric grade request form.  


